
January President's Letter
Dear Members:

Happy New Year 2025!

It was odd to type those new numbers, but here we are in a brand
new year. We have changed our fiscal year to coincide with the
calendar year, so Fran is busy. She will be in touch with all the
committee chairs who have a line in the budget that passed at our
December meeting, to explain the new system. The Board will be
expanding beginning with our January 21st meeting. A
representative from Trips, Library Garden, Garden Therapy, Public
Relations and Young Gardeners will be asked to be in attendance,
which should help get more input on our decision making.

Our nominating committee has been working on the slate for 25- 26.
Their results will be announced on the 21 st at the Board meeting.

Symposium tickets are on sale to our members only until January 6. It
is going to be a very exciting day at our new venue with 3 great
speakers. I hear that there will be lots of vendors, so lots of shopping.

January is a quiet time, but the bees will be buzzing at our monthly
meeting on January 28. Come meet Sam Droege, who will be telling
us about the bees of Talbot County. While you are there remember
that our theme for the next few months is “getting to know you”.

Maribeth



Member News:

Annual Meeting 2025
Kay Perkins has graciously offered her home to host our June
meeting. The meeting will be held on June 17th . Please mark

your calendars as this is a change from the date in the
yearbook. This will affect the monthly Board meeting, more

information on that meeting in January.

Introducing: "Dear Gabby Gardener,"
This column is a community information column for our Club. It will
include plant questions, swaps or anything else garden related.

Examples:
~ I'm dividing my Black Eyed Susans, anybody want some? or
~ My peonies are in full bloom, come see them on Sunday? or
~ I've got 10 pairs of clippers I'm selling. Anybody interested? or
~ Anybody have suggestions for what to plant in an area that floods
in my yard?
Please submit anything you want by the 20th of the month for the

following month. This will be fun!



December Minutes
TCGC General meeting
Tuesday December 3, 2024

Easton Firehouse

The meeting was called to order at 10:45 after a productive session making wreaths and decor
for the town of Easton and 140 mugs for Meals on Wheels.
With a correction to the spelling of Jody Shaner’s name, the October 22 meeting’s minutes were
approved as sent.
Treasurer’s Report:
$17,877.00 operating budget.
$28,000.00 CD
$25,000.00 Pilgrimage CD
$270.54 Restricted funds account
Fran asked that everyone get all their expense reports and receipts in as soon as possible. She
stressed that she needs to know the name and address for each reimbursement check, as well
as which committee it belongs to.
President’s Report:
The J. McLaughlin event raised $630 for the Children’s Room at the Library.
The State House tree is installed and lovely; everyone should make a trip to Annapolis
to see the display. A certificate from the Governor and First Lady was presented to TCGC.
Hospice flowers will be December 20.
Young Gardeners will be helping the children make wreaths on Dec. 12.
The number of Standing Committees represented at Board meetings will be increased
to include Trips, Young Gardeners, Public Relations, Library Garden, and GardenTherapy.
Only 1 member of each committee should attend Board meetings, does not need to be the chair.
Membership:
Judith Roney was welcomed into the club.
Virginia announced that everyone should go see the new tree at the Fountain Garden. As a
result there are 3 old trees from the past up for grabs. Takers should contact Virginia.
Trips:
The Longwood trip December 4 has one last minute opening.
The trip to the Philadelphia Flower Show will be March 6. There is no limit to the
number of attendees, but Chloe will need to know attendance for dinner reservations.
New members are especially encouraged to attend as per Maribeth’s theme of
getting to know each other.Budget:
There were no questions or changes to the budget as sent. Boots made a motion to
accept the budget, which was seconded by Chloe. The budget passed unanimously.
The theme for 2025 is “Getting to Know You,” so everyone was encouraged to introduce
themselves to someone new before lunch.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:00
Respectfully submitted,
Myra Gons



Member News:

Log on!



Mark your Calendars!



It's Symposium Time!



(cont'd)



(cont'd)

Note: these links are not "live." Please copy and paste in your browser.



TCGC Hort Committee Invites you:



Federated Garden Clubs of MD:

(click here for registration information)

https://docs.google.com/document/d/11ovbVCMrJyKYvM4fTLxf03PeZ-jlLG_dLF7a-lGP49g/edit?usp=drive_link


(click here to read full edition)

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Y8xKoszCtmUA9avUJfWR_1CxsdC9zyFoVg4Suj1XCBk/edit?usp=sharing


Blossoms and Blooms Deadline: The 20th for the following month's issue.
Please submit photos and articles to: newsletteroftcgc@gmail.com

Taken any fun photos of our members at work or play?
Submit them for our next edition!

THE END

Follow TCGC on Facebook!

To get instant updates on TCGC activities – news of coming events and photos
from events of the day – log on to our Facebook page. You can find us by
searching for TALBOT COUNTY GARDEN CLUB.


